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Westfield Primary School Newsletter
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November
School’s Values:  Tolerance    Success    Confidence    Compassion
Holiday Dates
School closed: Monday 18 and Tuesday 19 November 2019 (In-service Days) 

School re-opens: Wednesday 20 November 2019
School closes: Thursday 19 December 2019 at 2.30pm

School re-opens: Monday 6 January 2020
Mr Fraser Retirement

Our janitor, Mr Fraser is retiring on the 15th of November after many years of service with North Lanarkshire Council. We at Westfield are very sorry to see him go as he has been a fantastic janitor, much loved and respected by all the staff and children who are going to miss him greatly.
We hope that Mr Fraser enjoys a long, healthy and happy retirement and thank him for wonderful service to the school.

A new janitor, Mrs Robertson, will be taking over from Mr Fraser on Monday 18 November.

Sleep Disorders

Mrs Ellington, HT, has been trained in sleep therapy to help people with insomnia and other sleep difficulties. If you would like any support with sleep difficulties in your household please do not hesitate to contact the school office for an appointment. 
Sponsor Event

A huge thank you to all the families who sponsored our pupils. You have raised the fantastic amount of £2, 855 so far.  This money will help us to continue to provide all our pupils with the best experiences possible, be it attendance at sporting events and local competitions or venturing out of school on an exciting field trip.

It’s not too late if you have still to collect money from friends and family – every penny counts!
Breakfast Club

The Breakfast Club is open from 8.15am each morning. Please be advised that we cannot admit children before this time as we are not insured to have pupils on the premises before 8.15am.
All children who attend must pay as follows: £1 for one child, 80p if two children are attending and 50p each if three children attend from the same family. This fee is for not only the breakfast but also for staffing costs.
Lunch Cards

We would be very grateful if children’s cards are topped up as regularly as possible. This can be done online – just call the school office for your code.

Next session all North Lanarkshire Schools will have an online platform that parents and carers will be able to use for all payments, data checks, etc. We will keep you informed of developments as they happen.
Sickness
Children who have had sickness and / or diarrhoea should not return to school until they have had no incidence of either for 48 hours. This is the time of the year when these viruses are particularly rife and can easily spread across the school community so we ask all parents to be especially careful in helping to prevent such an outbreak. Your support is much appreciated.
Improvement Priorities
A reminder that this session we are looking to make improvements in Assessment, Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths (STEM) and Making Thinking Visible.  If you have any involvement in the STEM field we would love to have your input on our curricular plans and projects.

Please feel free to make suggestions about any of these areas or any aspect of school life on the tear-off slip at the foot of this letter. Thank you.

Dates for your Diary
· Flu vaccinations – all eligible children will be vaccinated at Westfield P.S. on Thursday 21 November
· Greenfaulds High School Christmas Lecture for parents and pupils – Tuesday 26 November 2019 – 7.00-8.00pm.

· Christmas Fayre – THURSDAY 28 November at 6.30pm. A great opportunity to start your shopping and relax with a nice cup of tea! Look out for gifts and decorations made by our own pupils. Tickets, priced £1.00 for adults and 50p for children, are available from school office. Tea /coffee /soft drink and a biscuit are included in the price, so make sure you bring your ticket with you on the night.
The PCFC would really appreciate donations for the home-baking stall and would be grateful if these could be handed in on Wednesday 27 November.
Donations of items for the tombola stall will be gratefully received. Please send    donations to the office by Friday 22 November.
· All the P1 and P2 children will be going to the Cumbernauld Theatre to see a pantomime on Friday 29 November. The children have been learning all about fairy tales and this performance is the finale of their topic.

· Infant Nativity Play – Thursday 5 and Friday 6 December at 1.30pm. Tickets will be available from Monday 4 November – a maximum of two per family and priced at £1.50 each. Extra tickets may be available at a later date subject to demand. Please do not leave it too late as we don’t want anyone to be disappointed.
· P7 pupils will be singing at Tesco, Craigmarloch on Friday 13 December from 1.30pm. Please come along and support us at this event.

Visits and Visitors
P3 visited a real working farm on the 22nd of October as part of their topic on ‘Farm to Fork’. Thanks very much to all the parent helpers who helped make it possible.
Child Protection
The NSPCC has developed some guides for all parents of primary school aged children to speak to your child about keeping safe – called the Underwear Rule.
You can find guides to the Underwear Rule to help you have simple conversations about keeping safe at www.nspcc.org.uk/underwear.
Project Trust

An ambassador form the Project Trust will be visiting school to share information about being a Global Citizen.  In light of all the recent publicity surrounding Global Warming and the erosion of the Polar Ice Floes, the Rainforests and the impact of pollution it is important that we all become ‘Globally’ aware.
PCFC /Parent Council News
The Parent Council and PCFC are focused on securing improvements to our school grounds, improving play and outdoor learning opportunities. They have taken all your suggestions from the Parent’s Night surveys and the pupil consultation to construct a lottery grant bid for funding. Active Schools will be assisting with the process. Our aim is for the whole school community to be able to benefit with opportunities for after school activities for children and families in addition to what happens during school hours.  Many thanks to the PCFC members and friends who gave of their time at the recent Simply Ariana concert in St. Maurice’s High School.  So far this has raised over £500.
The Parent Council and PCFC will be meeting on Tuesday 3 December.
Parent Council: 6pm – 8pm

PCFC: 6:30pm – 7:30pm
After School Clubs

This term we have had Fundamentals for the P2 and P3 children, Basketball for the P4 – 7’s, Cross Country for the P5 – P7 and Judo for the P4 – P7.  Clubs for term 3 will be announced before Christmas.  Many thanks with your continued support with all after-school activities. 

Rights Respecting School

The children have been working in class to prepare their new Class Charters.  Please speak to your children about the UNCRC and what a ‘Right’ is.  Ask them about the ‘Right of the Month’ and what it looks like within our community.  It is so important that you share the conversation of ‘Rights’ with the children and listen as they share their knowledge.

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
School Improvement Suggestions
I think it would be a good idea if……………………………………………………
………………………………………………………………………………………………………

………………………………………………………………………………………………………

………………………………………………………………………………………………………

Please return to your child’s teacher or directly to the school office. Thank you!

